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Parent E-Bulletin – Spring Term 
Week Commencing 27th March 2023 

    
 

 

Message from the Headteacher 
 

Dear Parents/ carers, 

We are fast approaching the end of another successful half-term at Upton-by-Chester High School. 

Although this has been a shorter half-term there have still been many highlights. 

The Under-15 girl’s netball team achieved outstanding success this week.  They are the National 

Champions!  This really is as big as it sounds.  It has been wonderful to watch them develop as a 

team.  They are not only skilful players but they are also a team that has fairness at its heart.  I 

would also like to thank all the staff for their support of the team and particularly Miss Szehofner. 

This week we have also had the pleasure of watching the dance show.  It was outstanding.  

Learners demonstrated courage, trust and teamwork, as well as a huge level of skill, it really was a 

very uplifting evening.  

This is just a small flavour of all the activities which are taking place in school.  We will share more 

of these with you via the Upton Voice Newsletter next week. 

We have one final busy week ahead at school that includes parents’ evening for Year 10 learners 

on Thursday 30th March before the last day of term on Friday 31st March. School will close to 

learners next Friday at the normal time of 3.10pm. 

Our final bulletin of this term will be sent on Friday 31st March and will include some key dates for 

the summer term. 

Yours faithfully, 

Mr L Cummins 

Headteacher 

Careers and Next Steps 
 
Click on the link below to see the latest information 
 
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ab57VM41x7_yzr0Q19PUj0r4KoWn--
X2iSfZR7Kl_yc/edit?usp=sharing 

 

 
Information from External Partners 
 
Shared from Cheshire West and Chester 
 
Holiday Activities and Food Programme, cost of living and Household Support Fund 

payments  

The Council, alongside Edsential and a range of community partners, are running a wide range of 

fantastic activities for the Easter Holiday Activities and Food Programme (HAF) that will run 

throughout the school spring holiday.  

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ab57VM41x7_yzr0Q19PUj0r4KoWn--X2iSfZR7Kl_yc/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ab57VM41x7_yzr0Q19PUj0r4KoWn--X2iSfZR7Kl_yc/edit?usp=sharing
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The HAF Programme is funded nationally and provides funding for local organisations to provide 

activities for children and young people during the holidays, helping them to access healthy food 

and take part in fun activities over the school holidays. 

Over the spring there will be a wide range of HAF programmes delivered across the borough by our 

local partners. 

This year all provision for the HAF Programme can be found on the new dedicated west Cheshire 

area on the Edsential website.  

 Cheshire West and Chester provision – Edsential website 

Edsential 

Community interest company, Edsential, is working with 54 organisations, including schools, 

community, voluntary and faith sector organisations, to organise 59 holiday activity clubs throughout 

the borough this summer period. The holiday clubs will provide local children and families with: 

 healthy meals and snacks, along with family cooking sessions and nutritional/health 
education 

 a variety of directly delivered physical activities such as, swimming, yoga, golf, judo, 
skateboarding, dance and drama workshops  

 diverse enrichment activities, including arts and crafts, musical theatre, archery, street 
dance, mindfulness, forest school, and much more. 

 
These sessions can be booked via the Edsential website. 
 

Youth Zones for 11-16 year olds (up to 25 if SEND) 

Youth Zones, operated by the Council’s Youth Service, will be providing eligible children and young 

people across the borough with an Easter offer. 

All children and young people will be offered a healthy balanced hot meal or packed lunch. 

Programme plans include Easter arts and crafts, Easter Disco, face painting, beat boxing, mc-ing 

and Rapping, Graffiti, Sporting activities including football, skateboarding, rollerskating and 

scootering and trips out.  

For further information please email EHPChesterandRural@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk. 

Provision for all children with special educational needs and disabilities (SEND) 

A number of organisations have been funded to deliver SEND specific HAF provision across the 
borough, the varied offer will include sessions for children and young people such as trampolining, 
mindfulness, a petting zoo, sensory and messy play, garden activities and forest schools, and 
swimming sessions as well as activities for Easter. There is also provision across a number of 
school settings both mainstream and special schools along with the opportunity for a number of our 
children and young people to have residential stays and a break away at two separate locations, 
this is in addition to the day time activities that are planned across the borough. A healthy meal will 
be provided at every session for the children and young people in attendance. 

For more information, please email: 
AimingHighForDisabledChildren@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk 
 
Brio Leisure  

Brio Leisure will be running various activity programmes from sites across the borough. The range 

of activities include multi-sport activities, Fun and Floats and Sports Camps, all of which will include 

a healthy meal. 

If you would like more information, please email: info@brioleisure.org.  

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.edsential.com%2FHAF%2Fcheshirewest&data=05%7C01%7CLaura.Gregory%40cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk%7C07c914d4452f4797058b08db2921d52f%7Ccdb92d1023cb4ac1a9b334f4faaa2851%7C0%7C0%7C638148997502111093%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=NhpDJix9pTQW8yDegRauEWyJTf2qwvnFpVh996LukaA%3D&reserved=0
mailto:EHPChesterandRural@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk
mailto:AimingHighForDisabledChildren@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk
mailto:info@brioleisure.org
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Please help us to continue to promote the HAF programme to children, young people, parents and 

carers who may be interested. We want to ensure that all children and young people entitled to 

access HAF provision are aware of the programme and are supported to take part. 

Criteria/eligibility for the programme 

This holiday provision is for school aged children from reception to year 11 (inclusive) who are 
eligible for benefits-related free school meals, and for all children with SEND. 

Benefits-related free school meals (FSM) are available to pupils if their parents are in receipt of one 
of the qualifying benefits, and have a claim verified by their school or local authority. 

 Further information on eligibility for free school meals 

The Council wants to ensure that the offer of free holiday club provision is available for all children 
who are eligible for benefits-related free school meals in the area as well as all children with SEND, 
though this does not mean we expect all to attend as the provision is voluntary. 

If you have any questions regarding the HAF programme, please email 

haf@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk. 

Cost of living support 

Due to the cost-of-living crisis, families may be worried about the rising cost of energy bills, food, 

and transport. They may need help accessing welfare rights, benefits and debt advice, support 

getting all the money they're entitled to, or simply want to know more about national recent support 

measures. 

Whatever their money worries may be, the Council has put together some useful information to 

help. The web page includes a wealth of information including the Household Support Fund, the 

Council’s HELP Scheme, Warm Welcoming Spaces and much more. 

 Visit: Cost of living support 

Household Support Fund payments for children in receipt of Free School Meals (FSM) 

The Household Support Fund has been extended for a further 12 months until 31 March 2024 

supporting those households most in need due to rising living costs, particularly around the need for 

fuel. The council has agreed that we will continue to allocate some of the funding to support pupils in 

receipt of free school meals over the Easter holidays.  

The council has allocated £15 for each free school meal pupil to ensure families have the necessary 

financial support for food during the Easter holidays. 

Shared on behalf of Cheshire Phoenix Basketball 

https://www.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk/residents/education-and-learning/free-school-meals
mailto:haf@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk
https://www.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk/residents/housing-benefit-council-tax/cost-of-living-support
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